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C’est l’un de vos penseurs les plus célèbres, Voltaire, né içi, qui a dit
autrefois: où est l’amitié, est la patrie.

[One of this city’s most famous thinkers, Voltaire, once said friendship is
our natural soil]

Et l’amitié entre le Royaume-Uni et la France n’a pas seulement durée à
travers les siècles, mais est devenue de plus en plus forte.

[And the friendship between the UK and France has not only endured, but has
grown stronger and stronger over time.]

Il y a cent cinquante huit ans, nos deux pays ont signé le premier traité de
commerce moderne, déclarant au monde notre attachement à l’ouverture et à la
prospérité.

[158 years ago, our two nations signed the first modern trade agreement,
showing the world our commitment to openness and prosperity.]

Il y a cent ans, lors de notre plus grand défi, nous combattions côte à côte.
J’aurais l’honneur de joindre la commémoration de la bataille d’Amiens le
mois prochain.

[And a century ago, we were at each other’s side during our toughest times,
as I will see first hand when I attend the Commemoration for the Battle of
Amiens next month.]

Cette amitié continue jusqu’à nos jours. Le président Macron a réçament
désigné notre capitale la sixième plus grande ville de France, en raison des
quatre-cent-mille Londoniens nés ici en France.

[This friendship has continued right up until the present day. President
Macron recently described our capital as France’s sixth largest city, due to
the 400,000 Londoners that were born here in France.]

Mais c’est le progrès que nous avons réalisés ensemble, voisins, grâce à la
technologie, dont je veux vous parler aujourd’hui.

[It’s the progress that we have forged, together, through technology, that I
want to talk about today.]

Si vous voulez, je peux continuer en anglais. Oui, vous le voulez…

Our two nations have worked on some of the world’s most pioneering
inventions, like the Channel Tunnel and the Concorde.

And we have found common ground on issues, both big and small, because we
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share value.

When we were working on Concorde, there was a disagreement about whether or
not there should be an ‘e’ on the end of its name. The spelling was even
discussed at the British Cabinet.

Eventually there was a compromise. The French spelling would be used but it
would be announced that the ‘e’ stood for England, Europe and the entente
cordiale.

The British Minister for Technology was then asked why the E stands for
England when the nose of the plane was made in Scotland. He paused and
replied ‘The E also stands for Ecosse…’

On both sides of La Manche, we are continuing to embrace new technologies and
the benefits that they bring.

And in the UK we are seeing our own tech renaissance, as we are increasingly
recognised across the world as a place where ingenuity and innovation can
flourish.

We have a tech landscape that combines major players like Uber and Apple,
alongside thriving new start ups and scale ups.

The results have been exhilarating. The UK is the home of four in ten of
Europe’s tech unicorns.

And London is the AI capital of Europe.

And we want to keep this momentum going. A few weeks ago, during London Tech
Week, we announced a landmark package of support.

This includes support for our Digital Catapult and it’s great to see the
leadership of the Digital Catapult here and engaged in the relationship with
France.

And opening up our visa system to support accelerators with a new start-up
visa, to help bring business founders to the UK.

And a 2.5 billion pound Patient Capital Fund to help promising UK companies
to go global.

I want the message to go out loud and clear: we want to be the natural home
for the world’s top tech talent.

And my fundamental belief that brings me here is that this is strengthened by
strong neighbours.

And I admire the great work that Monsieur Mahjoubi and President Macron have
been doing on this.

I’ve seen it first hand. For instance, take a great French company that is
competing on a global scale as a platform.



Deezer is a real French tech success story and it has now expanded to 180
countries across the world. And as a platform, it is taking on the American
giants globally.

And at the other end of the scale, Station F shows the energy that is being
put in to fostering the tech pioneers of the future.

One of the things I like to say about the UK is we’re at our best when we’re
combining the best of the old and the best of the new. And here in France you
do this brilliantly too.

And I strongly believe at the core of my being that this is great news for us
all. Because the strength of European tech ecosystems is no zero sum game.

A strong France begets a strong Britain. They are two sides of the same coin.

So I am thrilled, for instance, that this year Samsung has announced both a
new world-leading AI centre in Cambridge and a research and development hub
here in France.

And that Entrepreneur First, the London based start up accelerator, is
opening a new international office here in Paris. And over breakfast I was
talking to a company that wants to do the same in the other direction.

Partnerships like these show the strength and depth of our tech industries.

And just as has been the case throughout history, this prosperity been
underpinned by a constant exchange of ideas.

Victor Hugo’s career was inspired by a six shilling copy of Shakespeare’s
King John.

And Charles Dickens’ most celebrated works were inspired by his frequent
trips to Paris.

We need to summon this spirit for our newest frontier. Making sure technology
is harnessed for the greater good.

And the path that we chart over the next few years is so important in making
this happen.

Over centuries, our nations have been beacons for liberal values like
freedom, consent and the rights of the individual.

And I want our two nations to be working together, to make sure these values
are writ large and in the underpinning architecture of new technologies as
they are developed.

In the UK we have recently established our new Centre for Data Ethics and
Innovation.

A world-class advisory body to make sure data and AI delivers the best
possible outcomes for society, in support of its innovative and ethical use.



I am delighted that Roger Taylor, who is leading this, is here today.

This is not a trade off between the ethical use of modern technology and the
innovative use of modern technology.

Get it right and strong ethics underpin strong innovation. And an
architecture that thinks in advance about how the technology will be made and
used for the good of humanity will lead to more and not less innovative use
of this technology.

And this is an issue for us all, transcending borders and nation states.

We will only retain what makes technology great if we work together, to keep
it great and working for humanity.

So I was delighted to see that a new agreement is being signed today, between
the UK’s Alan Turing Institute, our cutting edge research institute, and
France’s DATA I A.

They are both doing vital work in data science and AI and this agreement is
the first stage in a closer and stronger working relationship.

And of course, the free flow of data is just as important as its ethical use.

Data is such an important part of our infrastructure. For AI systems, data is
the experience needed to be able to develop and interact usefully with the
world around us.

So transferring data across borders is essential for a prosperous modern
economy.

In the UK, we have applied GDPR standards, to give citizens control over
their data, ensure common rules and help our businesses trade abroad.

We will maintain these standards when we leave the EU. Not because we have to
but because we want to, because we think that they are a strong basis for the
protection of data.

And on that basis, we are seeking a deal that supports cross-border data
flows. And I’m delighted that France is such a strong supporter of that goal
too and I am confident that we will reach it.

And a word on regulation. Ultimately freedom exists in a framework of rule of
law and of norms.

Some of these norms are statutory, like regulations, but many of them are
also designed by and come from society. The norms and standards that we abide
by in able to interact.

And this is as important for the new technology today and tomorrow, as it was
for the old etiquette of the last centuries.

The norms and standards of behaviour, both at a high ethical level, and at a



technical detailed level, do not always have to be borne of Government, but
they strengthen our ability to work together and to innovate together.

This co-operation is crucial, socially and economically. But I just wanted to
mention something even bigger than that.

Liberal democracies must stick together in the face of threats from around
the world.

These threats are now not only physical, but to our technology, and
ultimately they threaten our way of life.

And so believers in the freedom and dignity of humankind must progress
together.

We seek to ensure that this technology is advancing so fast, and giving so
many benefits, works for the benefit of humankind, within a democratic
structure.

Au cours de l’histoire, les nations qui saississent les technologies de leur
époque sont celles qui gagnent

[Because throughout history, the nations who get the technology right in
their era are the nations who succeed.]

Le défi majeur de notre époque est celui des technologies basées sur les
données: une technologie extraordinaire qui transforme notre économie et
notre société de façons inattendues.

[And in our era, our challenge is these data-driven technologies that are
transforming our economy and society beyond recognition.]

Si nous gagnont, deux voisins travaillant en partenariat, nous poserons les
fondations de notre future productivité, prospérité, et de meilleures
conditions de vie pour tous.

[If we get them right, and work with other nations to do so, it will lay the
path for productivity, prosperity, and a better quality of life.]

C’est pourquoi ce colloque est si important, rassemblant nos éminent
chercheurs et dirigeants afin d’aborder des questions fondamentales et de
saisir les opportunités qui nous attendent.

[That is why this colloque is so important. Bringing together some of our
greatest minds, to discuss the big issues and opportunities that lie ahead.]

Donc s’il vous plaît: continuez à créer, à innover et surtout, à rendre
l’impossible possible.

[So please keep creating, innovating and making the impossible possible.]

C’est nous qui avons développé ces technologies. C’est donc à nous d’a-ssu-
rer qu’elles fonctionnent pour toute l’humanité.



[Because technology was forged by humankind. So we need to make it work for
humankind.]

Ca c’est notre mission, ensembles.

[This is our mission, together.]


